

## **NIAGARA REGIONAL POLICE SERVICE**

Chief of Police Bryan MacCulloch, BA, MA

October 2, 2018

Heather Clemenceau

## Dear Ms. Clemenceau:

I am responding to your request, pursuant to the Municipal Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act (the *Act*), for access to information, our Information and Privacy File No.: 2018-801.

You have requested access to any reports of accidents involving horse-drawn carriages in Niagara-on-the-Lake in the last five years.

On September 11, 2018, I sent you an interim decision letter and fee estimate. In that correspondence I advised you that the Uniform Crime Reports Clerk estimated the search time at six hours. I received the 50% deposit cheque in the amount of \$90.00 from you on September 17, 2018.

Please be advised that on today's date the Uniform Crime Reports Clerk has advised me that, as it appears there is only one company that operates horse-drawn carriages in Niagara-on-the-Lake, the search was able to be performed without incurring any search fees.

I am therefore enclosing your cheque in the amount of \$90.00.

Our records indicate that there have been no motor vehicle collisions involving horse-drawn carriages in the last five years.

There was one collision in 2013. The horse was not injured.

Should you have any questions with respect to this matter, I may be reached at (905) 688-4111, extension 4563 between the hours of 8:00 am and 4:00 pm, Monday to Friday.



